




Executive Office of the Governor 
The Capitol 

Kimberly Moran 
6362 Las Flores Drive 

Boca Raton, Florida 33433 
561 -716-8849 

August 8, 2013 

Erin Tupper, Notary Education Coordinator 
400 S. Monroe Street 
Tai I ahas see, Florida 32399-0001 

Dear Ms. Tupper: 

I am writing you in response to your letter dated July 23, 2013 regarding the two complaints filed 
by Mr. Eliot Bernstein against me regarding the waivers and consents that were signed by his father, 
Simon Bernstein, himself and his siblings in connection with the estate of his mother, Shirley Bernstein. 
As the complaints are similar my response will address both complaints. 

To begin, I want you to know that J made a terrible mistake and had a momentary lapse in 
judgment. I am an honest and good person and I did something here that I deeply regret, have never 
done before and will never do again. I have brought it to my bosses' attention and they are going to take 
the appropriate actions to remedy this with the court. 

Initially, I mailed in all of the original signed waivers and consents to the Court that were signed 
by the Bernstein family members, and copies of those documents were returned to me with a request for 
notarization. These documents have never required acknowledgment, but I assumed they now needed 
to be notarized as per the notice. Shortly before I received the notice, Simon Bernstein also passed away 
and now his five children were mourning the death of both of their parents. Looking back on it, I guess 
I was trying to help them as they had previously signed the documents anyway and I never even thought 
about what I did until I received the letter from you. The week before, I had a depo provera shot and it 
affected me in many ways for several months following, including clouding my judgment, causing 
confusion and mood changes. I am so very sorry. 

Attached you will see my office's original communication with Simon Bernstein dated April 4, 
2012, regarding the closing of his wife's probate estate and the need to sign the waivers and consents 
and to have his five children sign each of theirs as well. After receiving Mr. Bernstein's signed waiver 
and consent (and the other documents that he had to sign) and not receiving any from his children, we 
contacted Mr. Bernstein's office to follow up regarding his children' s waivers and consents and we were 
instructed by Mr. Bernstein to send the waivers and consents directly to each of his five children for 
signature. I have included the correspondence to each of them all dated May 10, 2012. 

Shortly after our May l 0, 2012 letters were sent to each of the five Bernstein children, I received 
back from Eliot Bernstein an email dated May 17, 2012, a copy of which is attached. As you can see 
from his email, he attached a copy of the signed waiver and consent to the email and closes the email 








































































